NMRT Board Member Final Report

1. Office Name: Member Services Director
2. Office Term (Date: Ex. 2005-2006): 2016-2017
3. Discuss/summarize your involvement with your committees this year: 

Most of my committee involvement was via email with the committee chairs and co-chairs to answer any questions that arose and to work with them when instituting changes. I had an excellent group of committee chairs who carried out the tasks of their committees very well. Additionally, I assisted with staffing the Resume Review Service booth.

4. Based on your year’s experience in this office, what future directions do you see your office or NMRT needing to take this year or the following year? 

Continuing to encourage collaboration between NMRT committees with be key to the continued success of NMRT. This includes making sure my committees contact SASCO and MPDR to ensure calls for participation or publications are sent out to groups of interest.  Another area of change for the upcoming year will be the transition of Endnotes to the ALA open access platform. The 2016-2017 committee has laid the ground work and created a template for the new look of this journal, but it will be up to the incoming chair and co-chair to ensure that the transition goes smoothly.
5. What tips or hints do you have that might help your successor carry out the duties of this office?

Frequent contact with the chairs is the key to a successful year. My committees were staffed by amazing chairs, co-chairs, and members so there were no issues and I believe that open, frequent communication plays a vital role in ensuring committee success and to help the Member Services Director pinpoint potential issues in their committees. 
6. Please address the role of the board member as coordinator. For example, projects between membership promotion, diversity & recruitment and student outreach would need to be coordinated. How might activities such as this be handled by board members efficiently and smoothly? Your thoughts here will be most helpful for future boards.
The Member Services Director should make sure that the committee chairs supervised know of other NMRT committees and contacts who can help promote their services and send out calls for submissions. Getting the word out about the services offered, especially with the two committees that offer publication opportunities to new librarians/library school students is crucial and many do not know these venues for publication exist. Tapping NMRT’s own network through our other committees who work with outreach, especially with student groups will be most helpful in the future and Member Services Director needs to be sure to inform the chairs about who is the appropriate contact person and how they can help spread the word.
7. Date of report:  7/14/17

8. Submitted by:  Julia Frankosky
